
Town of Hebron 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

May 24, 2021 
 

Call to order at 7:00 - Chair Dick Deans presided. Elizabeth Olsen and Curtis Smith were present. 
 

1. To approve the minutes of May 10, 2021: 
Motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2021 by Curtis Smith, seconded by Dick 
Deans. Approved 3-0. 
 

2. Public Comment:  No visitors were present. 
 

3. Paving: Station Road 
Paving of Station Road will start in the next two weeks. 
Paving to the end of Brighton Hill Road with Minot’s paving project will be done in 
August. Although last meeting it was stated that the culverts have been swapped out, 
upon inspection one was found to be sagging and in need of replacement. 

 
4. Stimulus Funding: 

Curtis Smith tabled until the notice of the funding is received with how it can be spent. 
 

5. Land Use Ordinance: 
Elizabeth Olsen had submitted a draft amendment to include Additional Dwelling Units. 
The draft put stipulations on size, sewer guidelines, and owner occupied. The board 
agreed that it should move forward to the Planning Board for review. 
 

6. Equipment: battery chainsaws 
Bought Husqvarna saws at Reid’s in Oxford, 2 in stock, ordered 3 more. 
 

7. Office: Website updates 
Curtis Smith will be meeting with the web designer, needs original URL. Will be taking 
pictures around town to add to site. Decision to have minutes on the site for 2 years and 
post the telephone numbers to obtain fire permits.  
 

8. Appointment – Animal Control 
Motion to appoint Robert Larrabee to a 3-year term as Animal Control Officer by 
Elizabeth Olsen, seconded by Curtis Smith. Passed 3-0. 
 
 
 



9. Other Business 
 Elections – Elizabeth Olsen asked if Dick needed any assistance with the 

upcoming election. It was determined that a registrar would be needed. Dick was 
going to see if his wife would be able  

 The State of Maine Bicentennial Parade will be happening in August. Beth Francis 
is looking for people to continue the project started last year. The Board emailed 
her to ask what has been done and what was still needed. It will be discussed at 
the next Selectmen’s Meeting. 

 Governor’s Mask Mandate – decision to replace current signage with “Mask if 
you must”.  All inside restrictions are lifted. 

 Sand piles in the Recreational Parking area is restricting ball game parking. Dick 
will talk to the highway department about the ongoing project. 

 Hyundai is offering a Municipal Lease program for a Kona with rebates. The 
Selectmen agreed we had no use for an electric car. 

 Joan will be out of the office until June 11th, 2021 at the earliest. She is currently 
working from home 13 hours a week. Suzanne has been overwhelmed on her 
own at the office. The board unanimously decided to increase her pay to $20.00 
an hour, retro 2 weeks, until Joan is back in the office full time. 

 Cemeteries are being cleaned this week for Memorial Day. 
 

10. Warrants were read and signed. 
 

11. Adjourn: 
Curtis Smith motioned to adjourn at 8:50 PM, seconded and passed 3-0. 


